

Virtual Public Meeting Notice

Proposed Revision 2019-2022 Rural Transportation Improvement Program (TIP)

The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) Atlanta District will conduct a virtual public meeting to solicit public comments and input for the proposed revision to the 2019-2022 Rural Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). The purpose of this revision is to add two Transportation Alternative (TA) projects. The projects consist of locations in Hallsville and New Boston. In the city of Hallsville, TxDOT is proposing to construct Shared Use Path (SUP) improvements consisting of a path for bicycle and pedestrian use along Cider Lane from US 80 to Cal Young Road. In the city of New Boston, TxDOT is proposing to construct a sidewalk along South Elm Street, North Elm Street, West Lion Drive, Northeast Front Street, and North Ellis Street.

This public meeting will be held Thursday, April 9, 2020 from 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. and will be conducted virtually. It will be available for access via an online meeting. Comment forms, documents and online meeting access will be available at http://www.txdot.gov using the search words "Virtual Public Meeting – Rural Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Atlanta District Revision 2019 – 2022." For information regarding the virtual public meeting up to the day of the meeting please email katie.martin@txdot.gov.

TxDOT makes every reasonable effort to accommodate the needs of the public. The virtual meeting will be conducted in English. If you need special communication accommodations or a need for an interpreter, a request can be made. If you have a disability and need assistance, special arrangements can also be made to accommodate most needs. Please call (903) 799-1342 at least two working days prior to the meeting. Please be aware that advance notice is requested as some accommodations may require time for TxDOT to arrange.

Written comments may be mailed, emailed or phoned in:

Texas Department of Transportation Attention: Katie Martin, P.E. 701 East Main Atlanta, Texas 75551 katie.martin@txdot.gov (903)799-1342

All comments are due by April 20, 2020.